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March 2025 

Newsletter 

  

 

 

Join us as we celebrate our Lord 
and Savior, Jesus Christ! 

During this year’s Lenten season, we will have a series of 
sermons based upon the theme, “Listening to the Spirit: The 
Seven Letters to the Churches“ The schedule of Lenten and 
Holy Week services and messages are outlined here. Please 
bring your family and friends! 

Wednesday Evening Lenten Services at 7:00pm 

**Holy Communion Service 

-March 5th:    Letter to the Church in Ephesus: “First Love: 
Remember, Repent, Return” - Revelation 2:1-7 

 

-March 12th:  Letter to the Church in Smyrna: “Faithful in 
Suffering - Revelation 2:8-11 

 

-March 19th:  Letter to the Church in Pergamum: “Turn from 
Evil” - Revelation 2:12-17 

 

-March 26th:  Letter to the Church in Thyatira: “Hold Fast to 
your Faith” - Revelation 2:18-29 

 

-April  2nd:   Letter to the Church in Sardis: “Wake Up!”  

                    - Revelation 3:1-6 

 

-April  9th:  Letter to the Church in Philadelphia: “I Love 
You! I Will Keep You!” - Revelation 3:7-13 

 

Palm Sunday Service  

April 13th at 8:00am and 10:30am:  

“Broken and Poured Out” - John 12:1-11 

 

Maundy Thursday Service 

**Holy Communion Service 

April 17th at 7:00pm: 

Letter to the Church in Laodicea 

“Come and Dine with Me”  

   - Revelation 3:14-22 

 

Good Friday Services - April 18th 

 Afternoon service: 12:00 -12:45 p.m. 

Worship Service of Scripture and Song  

“Listening at the Cross” 

The Passion History from the Gospels 

 

 Evening Tenebrae Service: 7:00 p.m. 

“The Suffering Servant, the Savior of the 
World” - Isaiah 53, John 19:17-30 

 

Easter Sunday Services - April 20th  

“The Power of the Risen Lamb”  

   - Revelation 5, John 20:1-18 

 

Sunrise Worship Service - 7:00am  

Easter Breakfast - 8:00am 

Sunday School - 9:15am  

Worship Service - 10:30 a.m. 
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   “Listen to the Spirit: The Seven Letters to the Churches” 

 
This is our theme for the Lenten Season this year, as we listen to the Spirit of God 
speaking to the seven churches that are addressed in the book of Revelation.  As the 
Apostle John begins Revelation, the last book of the Bible, he writes, “Blessed is he 
who reads and those who hear the words of the prophecy, and heed the things which 
are written in it; for the time is near.” (1:3)  God promises a blessing to those who 
read, listen to, and heed His Word! 
 

John goes on to write, “Behold, He [Jesus] is coming with the clouds, and every eye 
will see Him, even those who pierced Him; and all the tribes of the earth will mourn 

over Him.  So it is to be. Amen.  ‘I am the Alpha and the Omega,’ says the Lord God, ‘who is and who 
was and who is to come, the Almighty.’” (1:7,8)  At His First Coming, Jesus was “pierced” as He died 
on the cross for our sins to save us, but when He comes again, it will not be as our Suffering and Sacrifi-
cial Savior, but as the Sovereign King of kings, Lord of lords, and Judge of all the earth! 
 
Jesus wants for His Bride, His Church, to be ready when He returns in glory at His Second Coming!  
These seven letters were written to specific churches in the first century, in Asia Minor, but they are also 
representative of the church at large throughout the world and the Spirit of God continues to speak afresh 
through His eternal Word in these seven letters still today.  These letters are encouraging, challenging, 
convicting, and exhorting.  They begin by calling the church to get ready for Christ’s Second Coming by 
returning to the fervency of its first love for Christ – “You have left your first love” (2:4) and end with an 
invitation – “Behold, I stand at the door and knock; if anyone hears My voice and opens the door, I will 
come in to him and will dine with him, and he with Me.” (3:20)  God wants you to take the time to grow 
in your fellowship with Him. 
 
Each of the seven letters also contains the statement: “He who has an ear, let him hear what the Spirit 
says to the churches.”  Let us come with open ears and hearts to hear the Spirit this Lenten Season.  Pray 
that God would speak to you through His Word and draw you into a deeper relationship with Jesus 
through this journey.  Please pray for our entire congregation, that God would do His good and gracious 
work within us this Lenten Season.  
 
Let us listen to the Spirit, 
 
Pastor Carlson 

Pastor Steven Carlson 

 

First Service (8:00 a.m.) 

March 2    Mary Voigt 

March 9    Fred Voigt 

March 16  Makenna Cassidy 

March 23   Micah Haverfield 

March 30   Laurie Haverfield 

 

March Acolyte  

Schedule 

Second service (10:30 a.m.) 

Eli Hess and Becky Mosher-Wheeler 
will alternate 
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Peace Free Lutheran Church Financials Through January 2025 
  
General Fund Income: 
$243,389 
 
General Fund Expenditures:  
$221,492 

  
A copy of the council Minutes  
and Finances can be obtained from the 

church office.  

March lectors 

March 2 

8:00am—Lisa Schacht 

10:30am—Marsha Windbigler 
 

March 9 

8:00am—Bill Minor 

10:30am—Jeremy Hess 
 

March 16 

8:00am—Winnie Minor 

10:30am—Debbie Williams 
 

March 23 

8:00am—Paul Roepcke 

10:30am—Bill Carpenter 

 
March 30 

8:00am—Wendy Leitch 

10:30am—Marsha Windbigler 

FROM THE COUNCIL 

1. Pastor Carlson went over the details for the Lent and Holy Week ser-
vices. The theme is “The Seven Letters to the Seven Churches”. The 
Imposition of Ashes will be offered at the Ash Wednesday service. 
He completed the series on 1 Thessalonians for adult Sunday School. 
The “How Now Shall We Think?” series will start next. VBS will be 
held July 20-24 this year. We will use an Answers In Genesis pro-
gram for the kids. The plan for the adults is the topic “For God so 
Loved the World”. Pastor Earl and Joan Korhonen will also be here. 

2. The Finance Committee reported that expenditures where a little 
higher than income in January due to some extra one-time items. 
Overall though, we are doing well. We have started a discussion on a 
long-term financial reserve strategy. 

3. The Worship Committee met to discuss details on hymns, sermon 
texts, and a schedule of who would deliver the message for the Lent 
and Holy Week services.  We will be adding an afternoon service on 
Good Friday. They also discussed recent problems with livestreaming 
and possibly hiring an IT specialist. Worship In The Woods begins 
May 25th and ends August 31st.  

4. The Parish Life Committee presented the planned schedule of events 
for the year which also went in the February newsletter. Plans were 
also made for a potluck on March 30th. Details will be posted in the 
bulletin in March. 

5. The Social Concerns Committee would like to participate in a CW 
Human services project called “Baskets of Hope”. We would collect 
small toys for baskets through the month of March. This was ap-
proved. The PDHC baby bottle campaign wrapped up and Kristin G. 
will pick up the bottles on the 24th. 

6. The Property Committee reported that the Handicap sign at the rear 
entrance of the church was replaced. The carpets in the church, par-
sonage, and PCC were steam cleaned, and two of the Sunday School 
rooms in the church were repainted. 

7. The Youth Committee reported that the Spaghetti Dinner held on 
February 8th was a success! The kids raised over $1400 for their FLY 
trip. The committee is also in the process of planning the transporta-
tion and lodging details for the FLY trip. The next Youth Second 
Sunday meeting will be on March 9th. In addition to the normal ac-
tivities, Michelle Staffan will be leading bell choir for the kids. 

8. The Evangelism Committee is making plans to host speakers from 
Chosen People Ministries on March 30th. 
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Bethany’s mission is to equip and send intercultural disciple-makers to bring Kingdom 
transformation to the nations. They focus on evangelism, church planting, leadership development, and 
missions training. They disciple students, send and support long-term missionaries, and partner with    
national churches to equip disciple-makers in proximity to the national culture or country. They currently 
have more than 100 missionaries fielded across the world in 20+ countries to reach those who have never 
heard the Gospel.  Click here for more information on this mission.  
 

 

We need to place our order for Easter Lilies 
with Cuthberts the week of March 9th. If you 
would like to purchase Easter lily plants to dec-
orate the church chancel for Easter, there is a 
sign up sheet available on the table in the back 
of the Sanctuary or you may call or email the 

office to place an order. The cost of each 6” potted lily is 
$7.65. Orders and payments are due by next Sunday, March 
9th. Please mark your payment “Easter Lily” and either put it 
in the offering plate or mail it to the church office. Lilies 
may be picked up after the 10:30 a.m. Easter Service.  

Consider the (Easter) Lilies 

We are looking for someone to fill the 
role of Council secretary. This person 
would take notes for the Council meet-
ings on the third Tuesday of the month at 
7:00 pm. If interested or if you have 
questions, please contact Lilane Fox at 
foxl3@aol.com. 

Looking for our 
next Council  

Secretary 

 

The adult Sunday School class has begun a series during which we will be looking at 
a number of contemporary issues in our culture today, and asking the question, 
“How now shall we think?”  We will be exploring the issues from a Biblical perspec-
tive as we look at key Biblical passages and use them to address our cultural is-
sues. Topics addressed will include: Gender identity, sexuality, artificial intelligence, 

role of government, marriage, cohabitation, abortion, refugees, religious freedom, etc.  Doug Hertlein will 
be leading and teaching this series, along with others. All are invited to attend and participate! 

“How now shall we think?”  

Save The Date! 

Vacation Bible School - July 20-24 

Our Youth Vacation Bible School curriculum for this year is “Wonder Junction; 
Marvel at Jesus, Live for His Glory”. Over the course of the week,  the kids will em-
bark on an exciting adventure where they will marvel at Jesus and learn to live for 
His glory. There will be games, crafts, Bible stories, and more! 

Pastor Carlson will be leading a manuscript study of the book of Jonah with the 
adults. In addition, the AFLC World Mission Director, Pastor Earl and his wife Joan Korhonen will be 
with us. Pastor Korhonen will be speaking during the adult classes as well. Mark you calendars! 

 

 
This year, the donations collected at our Lenten 
services will go to Bethany International.  

https://bethanyinternational.org/
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Texas Corn Casserole 

From the kitchen of DiAnn Cole 

Ingredients: 

 

• 1 stick of butter 

• 8 oz. cream cheese (room 
temp) 

• 1/4 cup milk 

• 2 cans Shoepeg corn (drained) 

• 1 cup diced green chilies (two 4oz 
cans) 

Directions: 

1. Melt butter 

2. Add cheese and milk, stirring until there are no lumps. 

3. Mix in corn and chilies. Pour into a 2 quart baking dish. 

4. Bake at 350 degrees for 30 minutes or until bubbly.    ENJOY! 

                          
 

To our loving and caring church family I send you my heartfelt 
thanks for your prayers, cards, calls and support given to me during 
my recent surgery.  All have been very much appreciated.  Looking 
forward to being back with you.  God Bless, Marilou Poling  

Thank you to everyone who attended the Valentine’s Dinner! The youth 
truly enjoyed serving the congregation and are so thankful for the generous 

donations that will be used to fund our trip to the FLY conference in Colorado this coming summer. 
Through your donations, we were able to raise over $1,400!!   

I would like to thank everyone for their cards, prayers, and expressions of sympathy at the passing of 
my mother-in-law Imogene Arden. It is wonderful to have such a warm and caring church family. 
God’s blessings, Janelle 

 

This year we will be participating in the Canal Winchester Human        
Services’ project called “Baskets of Hope”. Through this program, CWHS 
will be providing Easter baskets to children in need around the area.  

We are looking for donations of small toys for boys and girls, ages 3-13. 
This could include items such as jump ropes, small Lego kits, crafts, etc.   
 
If you would like to participate, please bring your items to the church by 
March 30th. Thank you for your generosity!   

Baskets of Hope 2025 
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Valentine’s Day Spaghetti 
Dinner 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Valentine’s Din-
ner! The youth truly enjoyed serving the congregation and 
are so thankful for the generous donations that will be 
used to fund their trip to the FLY conference in Colorado 
this coming summer. Through your donations, we were 
able to raise over $1,400!!   
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We are hosting Boris Goldin of Chosen People Ministries to speak at our church the evening of 
March 30. The topic of his presentation will be current conditions in the Middle East and their 
outreach to Jewish people in Ukraine. Please join us and bring your family and friends! 

Chosen People Ministries program coming this month! 
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1. What do you hope never changes?  My continued love for learn-
ing more each day about the Lord. 

 

2. What job would you be terrible at?  Anything having to do with 
Math! 

 

3. What skill would you like to master?  I would like to learn how to 
crochet as well. 

 

4. What do you wish you knew more about?  I’m reading the Scriptures every day; however, I’m asking 
the Lord to really open my eyes to the Psalms. 

 

5. What’s your favorite genre of books, movies, and/or music?  Nonfiction (history, biographies, garden-
ing), historical fiction.  Old movies from the 1930’s to the 1970’s.  Music- Christian/spiritual as well as 
music from the 70’s/80’s and country. 

 

6. Where is the most relaxing place you’ve ever been? Sitting in an Adirondack chair in the countryside of 
Holmes County.  Sitting by the ocean. 

 

7. What pets did you have while you were growing up? A little mutt named Sylvia, several gerbils. 

 

8. What did you do after you graduated from high school?  I went to THE Ohio State University and re-
ceived my BS.Ed in elementary education. Later I also received my Master of Arts in Education (focus 
Children’s Literature and Language Arts). 

 

9.   What do/did you do for a living?  I taught 2nd grade for 30 years at French Run Elementary and then 
worked in intervention another 5 years. I love and miss it! 

 

10. How do you like to spend your free time?  I love my needlework, papercrafting, reading, listening to 
podcasts, working outside, walking, and spending time with Mr. Leitch and the rest of my family. 

 

11. Where is your hometown? Reynoldsburg, Ohio 

 

12. What’s your hidden talent?  It’s really not a talent, but I love to dance!!! 

 

13. Describe the church you grew up in.  I grew up in the Reynoldsburg United Methodist Church. Greg 
and I were also married there. 

 

14. What is one of your favorite Bible verses?  Philippians 4:13 – “I can do all things through Christ who 
gives me strength.” 

 

15.  How did you come to Peace?  Greg was invited by Michelle Staffan to come and sing at various ser-
vices. We then started coming to Worship in the Woods. When Labor Day would come, we didn’t want to 
leave Peace. Eventually, we left our former church and became members in 2004. 

Getting To Know You 

Wendy Leitch - Women’s Adult Bible Study Teacher 
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Wreath Photo Craft 
 

 
 

Supplies you’ll need: 

 6-inch paper plate (1 per child) 

 Green paint 

 Red paint 

 Q-tips or paint brush 

 
 
 Scissors 

 Hot glue gun, craft glue or tape 

 Photo 

 Ribbon (optional) 
 
 

Instructions: 

1. Fold the paper plate in half and cut a circle in the center. 

2. Use the Q-tips or a paint brush to apply green paint to paper plate around the 

entire plate. Add red paint for berries. 

3. Attach photo to back of plate so that the photo shows through the center hole cut. 

4. Optional: Attach a bow to the front and/or string to the back to hang. 
 
 

Copyright © 2019 Children’s Worship 
Bulletins 

www.ChildrensBulletins.com 

Step 1 

Step 2 
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   Sun    Mon     Tue    Wed    Thu    Fri    Sat 

 

 

     1  

Coral Young  
Wedding Shower 
12:00pm 

2    Worship Ser-
vices with Holy 
Communion: 
8:00am & 10:30am 

Sunday School 
9:15am   

3 

Leitch Home 
Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. 

4   Women’s Day-
time Bible Study  
Lunch at Senior 
Center-11:30am           
Bible Study in PCC-
1:00pm 

5 

Ash  

Wednesday 
service 

7:00pm 

6 

 

7 

 

8  

Men’s Breakfast 
and Bible Study 
8am 
 
Deacons Mtg 
10:00am    

9  Worship Service 
8:00am & 10:30am 

Sunday School 
9:15am  

Parish Life 11:30am 

Youth Second Sun-
day Grp 12pm 

Jauert Home Bible 
Study 6:30pm 

10 

Stewardship 
Meeting 
6:30pm 

11  

Women’s Daytime 
Bible Study  Lunch 
at Senior Center-
11:30am Bible 
Study in PCC-
1:00pm 

 

Women’s Evening 
Bible Study 6:30pm 

12 

Lent Service 

7:00pm 

13              

 

 

14 

 

 

 

15 

 

16     Worship Ser-
vices  8:00am and 
10:30am 

Sunday School 
9:15am   

Haverfield Home 
Bible Study 6:00pm 

17 

 

18   Women’s Day-
time Bible Study  
Lunch at Senior 
Center-11:30am 
Bible Study in PCC-
1:00pm 

 

Council Mtg 7pm 

19    

 

Lent Service 

7:00pm 

20 

 

 

21 

 

 

 

 

22 

Men’s Breakfast 
and Bible Study 
8:00am 

 

30  

Worship Services 
8:00am and 
10:30am:  Sunday 
School 9:15am   

Potluck TBD  

Chosen People Min-
istries program TBD 

31 

 

 

 

 

 

   

23 

 Worship Services 
8:00am and 
10:30am 

Sunday School 
9:15am   

 

24 

Newsletter  
Submissions 
due 

25  Women’s Day-
time Bible Study  
Lunch at Senior 
Center-11:30am 
Bible Study in PCC-
1:00pm 

Women’s Evening 
Bible Study 6:30pm 

26 

Lent Service 

7:00pm 

 

 

 

27 28 29 
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3rd   Nikki Hall 

7th   Mary Barnhart 

11th  Jan Seabaugh 

14th  Jerry Seabaugh 

15th  Bobbie Rickrich 

       Solomon Patenaude 

       Willow Noland 

16th  Becky Mosher-Wheeler 

18th  Lloyd Wasem 

19th  Bruce Tamte 

21st  Amy Murray 

22nd  Amelia Coleman 

 

23rd  Sean Hierl 

26th John Muller 

28th Skylar Baker 

30th Mia Muller 

 1st    Mike and Kit Steiff 

 16th  William and Melissa (Mosher) Snowball 

 20th  David and Lisa Schacht 

 25th  Calvin and Marilou Poling 

 26th  Lloyd and Betty Wasem 


